
NOTICE OF REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS AND PROPOSAL (RFQ/P) FOR DESIGN-BUILD SERVICES 
 

Notice is hereby given that the governing board (“Board”) of the Chico Unified School District (“District”) will receive Statements of 
Qualifications and Proposals for the following project: 
 
WALK-IN COOLER/FREEZER COMBINATION ADDITION AT EXISTING BAKERY BUILDING  
 
Sealed Statements of Qualifications and Proposal will be received until 2:00 p.m., October 26, 2023, at the District Office located at 2455 
Carmichael Drive, Chico, California. 
 
The Project consists of: Walk-in Cooler/Freezer Combination Addition at Existing Bakery Building. 

 
Any statement of qualifications and proposal submitted for this Project must use the template contained in the RFQ/P and must be 
certified under penalty of perjury by the design-build entity and its general partners or joint venture members. A design-build entity shall 
not be prequalified or short-listed unless the entity provides an enforceable commitment to the District that the design-build entity and 
its subcontractors at every tier will use a skilled and trained workforce to perform all work on the Project that falls within an 
apprenticeable occupation in the building and construction trades, pursuant to Education Code section 17250.25(c). 
 
All costs and expenses incurred by a Respondent to prepare and submit a response to this RFQ/P shall be borne solely and exclusively by 
the Respondent. 
  
RFQ/P Documents must be obtained by the Respondent by contacting the District via email at: ktiner@chicousd.org or 
by calling (530)891-3000 x 20602. The RFQ/P will not be available online.  
 
Questions related to this RFQ/P will not be accepted after 2:00 p.m. on October 12, 2023. All questions must be emailed 
to the District at: ktiner@chicousd.org. 
 
The District’s Board reserves the right to reject any and all responses and/or waive any irregularity in any responses received.   

Run Dates: September 27, 2023 and October 4, 2023 
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